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Let's Hope This is The First of Many

You should know that Christmas came a little early this year as New York State's Republican

leaders descended upon the South Bronx like Santa Claus at a very special event held on

December 16, 2013, where close to 2,000 children received over 2,000 free Christmas toys.

Everyone in the auditorium of I.S. 216, the Rafael Hernandez School, had a great time. The

smiles on the faces of the boys and girls grew into cheering and even standing ovations!

You should know that this event was co-hosted by yours truly, Senator Reverend Rubén

Díaz, along with the New York State Republican Party Chairman Ed Cox, Assemblyman

Marcos Crespo, and Mr. Rafael Salamanca, District Manager of Community Planning Board

#2. We were impressed that Westchester County Executive Rob Astorino and New York

State's Senate Republican Majority Leader Senator Dean Skelos joined us to celebrate

Christmas in the Bronx. Even a die-hard Democrat like Bronx Borough President Rubén

Díaz, Jr. attended this activity!



I would like to extend my deepest thanks to everyone who participated, especially

Assemblyman Marcos Crespo; Mr. Rafael Salamanca District Manager of Community

Planning Board #2; the United States Marine Corps Toys for Tots; the New York Hispanic

Clergy Organization; and New York Republican Party leaders. This was a great blessing to

many families in the South Bronx who are suffering during these critical economic times.

You should know that for many years, I have hosted a Three Kings Day Event in the South

Bronx with music and games and free toys for children in an effort to allow families to

gather and celebrate our cultural pride with friends and neighbors. The 2014 Three Kings Day

celebration will be held on Saturday, January 4, 2014 at 12:00 noon at PS 5 which is located at

564 Jackson Avenue, on the corner of 149th Street in the Bronx.

Ladies and gentlemen, even though nothing like the 2013 Christmas in the Bronx event has

ever happened here before, I am hopeful that this will not be the last time for us to witness

elected officials from the Democratic and Republican parties coming together for the benefit

the poor and needy children here in the South Bronx.

I hope and pray that on Saturday January 4, 2014, the leadership of the Republican Party will

be there to help us - along with any other elected officials and organizations and people of

good will who want to make the Christmas season brighter for our children.

My dear friend, this was bipartisanship at its best. This is an example of what a concerned

leader can do when he or she puts the community first and brings together Republicans and

Democrats to benefit a disadvantaged, forgotten, underprivileged and under-served minority

community. It was great, it was marvelous - let's do it again!

This is Senator Reverend Rubén Díaz, and this is what you should know.

 


